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Lois St Block Party - permit request

9 messages

Becky Williams <williams.becky.m@gmail.com> Mon, Sep 11, 2017 at 3:01 PM
To: poneil@natickma.org

Dear Trish,

As requested, here is our email with the details for our block party.
Request to block off Lois St:

Where: Lois St.

What: A Neighborhood Block party with pot-luck food, grill and games for children. A musician will provide live
entertainment (guitar - soloist).

Who: All residents in the neighborhood immediately surrounding Lois St. We are limiting flier distribution to the homes in
this particular block that include Lois St, Arthur St, Beacon St and Chestnut St, but ALL will be welcomed.

When: Saturday Sept 23rd. The party will be 4-7pm, but we'd like the street blocked off from 12pm to 9pm to facilitate set
up and clean up. Our rain date is the following Saturday Sep 30th - though the musician might not be available on that
date.

We have representatives from each street on our planning committee and are excited about starting a new tradition to
create a spirit of friendship and support to one another throughout the neighborhood.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Call Becky Williams 508-653-1888 or cell 254-702-2901. Or email
williams.becky.m@gmail.com

Thank you!!

Becky Williams

Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org> Tue, Sep 12, 2017 at 8:41 AM
To: Becky Williams <williams.becky.m@gmail.com>

Becky, just as a point of information, the Police Department requires that the street be opened up by 8:00
PM. I will forward this to the Lt. today for a recommendation and hope to get this on the 9/18
Selectmen's agenda.
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Trish O'Neil

Executive Assistant
Town of Natick

13 East Central Street
Natick, MA 01760

P: 508-647-6410

F: 508-647-6401
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Recommend approval with the following stipulations:

* * We would recommend blocking the roadway at Lois and Chestnut, and Arthur and Beacon Streets if all of these
residents are invited. This would alleviate the turning around in peoples driveways at Arthur and Lois, at the bend
in the road, if motorists are allowed to get that far.**

e Public Safety Dispatch (508-647-9500) to be notified when the roadway is going to be closed, and again when it
is re-opened. All roadways shall be opened no later than 8pm.

e Nothing be erected or placed in the roadway that cannot be easily removed in the event an emergency response
is needed

e Residents in the affected area to be notified in writing prior to the event date
e Nothing be placed on, or around a fire hydrant that cannot be easily moved. Fire hydrants shall not be blocked.
Additionally:

e Traffic cones and/or barricades may be checked out from Police Headquarters the morning of the event, and
returned immediately following.

Reminder:

e All laws relative to alcoholic beverages including the possession/carrying of same remain in effect.

Respectfully,

Lt. Brian G. Lauzon
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